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Kia Ora te Whānau! 

It was a very busy week at school last week, with several major events taking place.  I would like to extend my personal 
gratitude to all the staff and whānau who worked so hard to make sure our children were able to take part in the many and 
varied opportunites available to them. 
 

Kids for Kids Concert 
After a full day’s rehearsal on Tuesday of last week, the World Vision Kids for Kids concert went ahaead at the Bruce Mason 
Centre on Tuesday evening.  It was an entertaining programme of Kiwi classics and the children all conducted themselves 
excellently, for what was a long, hot and tiring performance.  Particular congratulations go to Nova Langis who was selected to 
sing a solo.  Well done to all the children and to Nova!  Many thanks to teachers Linda and Allison who got the choir ready for 
the performance and to all the staff and families who attended, to support our children. It was a fabulous evening.   
 

Apologies for the quality of the photos – I was seated quite far back in the auditorium.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
No!  Not that Claire Edwards!  
As you will be aware, we have two members of the teaching staff leaving at the end of the 
year.  I am delighted to introduce to you the new teacher who will be joining us in 2019.  
Claire Edwards is a former Bayswater School student herself, and still lives locally.  She will 
be coming to us after a successful teaching career at Wesley Primary School.  Claire brings 
with her a wealth of experience and expertise and we are all very much looking forward to 
working with her.   
 
I will keep you posted on how we will manage having two teachers with identical names!  
 

 
  Tautoko  support  

13th November 2018    

 Dates to Remember School Roll 238 

Friday 16th November  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Monday 19th November Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 19th November Subway orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Thursday 15th November Library Craft during the lunch break. 

Tuesday 20th November Summer Share from 3-4pm. 

Tuesday 20th November Road Patrollers Rainbows End Trip. 

Friday 23rd November Onepoto Cultural Festival. 

Wednesday 5th December Peninsula Athletics (save day Friday 7th December). 

Friday 14th December Prizegiving Assembly. 

Tuesday 18th December Last day of School for 2018 

Tuesday  5th February  Interview Day – First day of school for 2019. 



Peninsula Kapa Haka 
Also on Friday, our children participated in the Peninsula Kapa Haka festival.  They gave an outstanding performance (check 
out the school’s facebook page, it has already had over 2,000 views).  After a karanga, they began with Hareruia, led by 
Georgia Karanui and Ruby Shanahan singing a duet and then with the whole group joining in.  We received many compliments 
from others in attendance for this oustanding performance.  This was followed by a pepeha by Luka Taege-Stacey.  The ropu 
went on to perform Poi o Waikokoru (written for us a few years ago by Matua Kelly).  They then went on to E Minaka Ana, 
followed by a stirring Kura-waka with Kahuao Hall as kaea.  This just about brought the house down!  The group finished with 
Kei Te Rere with Ruby Shanahan on long poi and a trio of Isaiah Blanchette-Matthews, Georgia Karanui and Harlem Henry 
leading the singing.   
 

Just when we thought it was over, the members of the tautoko group jumped up to perform Utaina, led by Lochlan Wright.  This 
was a wonderful finale performed by our kapa haka leaders of the future!   
 

Year on year, I feel our kapa haka group gets better and better but this year’s really is outstanding.  This does not happen 
without dedicated work from the children – a real determination to practise until they get it right.  Also, the support from all the 
adults involved: Whaea Cara, Allison, Sasha and Jess; Mandy, Thea and Gavin (Edgson – a former dad of the school, still 
helping out with costumes); Temuera, Danny and Kelly plus all the whānau who help out on trips.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Real Estate Writing Competition 
As well as the children’s writing being included in last week’s Flagstaff, some of the entries 
are also being displayed in Premium Real Estate’s window in Devonport.  Thanks very much 
to long time friend of Bayswater School, Peter Vollebrecht! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Where did our haka come from? 
This event took place on Thursday evening of last week.  It was an 
informal event with some story-telling from Danny Watson, a preformance 
of the new school haka (written for us by Temuera Hall) by the children in 
attendance and some socialising and sharing of kai.  It was a lovely 
relaxed evening where we all learnt something new.  Again, many thanks 
to the staff and whānau who came along to support this event.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Travelwise Celebration 
A group of children went along to Auckland’s Cloud on Friday to  
receive the school’s Travelwise award.  They had a great time,  
enjoying numerous activities and a delicious morning tea!  We were  
delighted that when the announcement was made, we received our  
Gold Travelwise certificate.  This is for working towards increasing safe, 
healthy, active and sustainable journeys to and from school.  Of course  
a lot of activities stand behind this award, which Linda has led and the  
children have worked hard towards throughout the year.   
Well done to everyone!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lindsay Child 
 Tumuaki / Principal 

 

Sports Notices 

Touch Rugby 
Year 3/4 team played Vauxhall.  The score was 1 - 9 to Vauxhall.  Player of the day was Connor. 
Year 0/2 team played Stanley Bay. The score was 4 - 8 to Stanley Bay. Player of the day was Harry. 
 
 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
 

Ngaire Williamson (8), Ellen Bierney (11) Arli Kemara (11) and Hiria Parata (7)  
all celebrating birthdays this week.   

 

We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 

 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Maliah demonstrating resilience and personal excellence as you give it your all in athletics practise - you are 
putting in loads of effort! ka pai!  

 Sam demonstrating personal excellence in your Novel writing. I can see you responding to feedback and hitting 
your goal every day tu meke!. 

 

Room 2 Artin responding to feedback to improve your skills in athletics, you are demonstrating personal excellence! Ka 
pai!  

 Kaia your role as a tuakana (expert) towards other children in ruma rua, especially in maths. You willingly help 
others and by doing so, deepen your own understanding of key ideas. Tu meke! 

 

Room 3 August demonstrating personal excellence and resilience in athletics practise. You are a great role model for your 
peers August.   

 Nova demonstrating personal excellence and resilience as a performer at the Kids for Kids show. 
Congratulations on being selected to be a soloist for the song Language. You were amazing! 

 

Room 4 Cameron demonstrating resilience at athletics  practises especially when performing high jump. 
 Indiana being a resilient learner who always strives for personal excellence. 
 

Room 5 Sacred ensuring other people have a good day with his kind and gentle nature - he whetū koe! 
 Samuel Demonstrating resourcefulness when he invented a new game for children to play that helps them learn 

about position and orientation - tūmeke! 
 

Room 6 Tyson maintaining focus on your writing to create a detailed description of your character’s personality. You 
managed distractions and showed personal excellence.  

 Tommy planning and writing a detailed character description which you then improved in response to feedback. 
 

Room 7 Lily  making connections on our school trip, I liked how you saw the motherboard in the computer as a mini city. 
 Lucy personal excellence during writing sessions, listening to advice and wanting to improve. 
 

Room 8 Lamar personal excellence in reading. Your confidence in reading out loud is growing. Well done!  
 Charlotte showing respect towards class members and being on tasks at all times. Excellent effort! 
 

Room 9 Margaret personal excellence in reading. You have been working hard to improve your fluency 
 Greer managing yourself and showing respect to your teachers and peers.  
 Clae showing respect at all times and giving your best effort.  
 Nikau being a good role model and showing respect to your teachers and classmates. 
 Jayden managing yourself well and participating in our class mat times.  
 Mayze showing respect and managing yourself well. You have been a great role model this week!



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bayswater Summer Share 
Tuesday 20th November 2018 from 3pm - 4pm 

Room 10 (on field) 
 
Following on from the success of our Winter Share earlier this year, we will be having a SUMMER clothes/items share.  
This is to support our families and in keeping with the school community ethos of sustainability and sharing. 
 
In order to make this happen we are looking for clean, unmarked and useable SUMMER items such as… 
Children’s, women’s and men’s clothing 
 

• Shoes/sandals, jandals etc... (in good condition) 
• T-shirts, shorts, skirts/dresses, sweatshirts, Summer PJ’s... 
• Summer weight blankets, duvet covers, cotton sheets, beach towels 
• Summer accessories…hats, sunglasses, sunblock, togs, bucket and spades, beach umbrellas etc… 
• Citrus fruit/veges from the garden 

 

Note: no money is involved.  This is strictly a sharing event for Bayswater School Families only.  It is not a fundraiser. 
 

Please drop items into the school office where they will be collected daily.  We are after a few full length mirrors so please 
contact Bridget if you have one we could borrow.  All leftover items will be donated to charity. 
 

All Bayswater families are welcome, whether you have contributed or not.  Afternoon tea contributions are also warmly 
welcomed. Tea/coffee will be available. 
 

If you would like to help out with this event please contact Bridget Swan (mama bear to Greer Swan-Ingham - room 9A 
and Maihi Swan-Ingham room 5) on either mobile: 021-055-4261, home: 445-9027 or email:bridgey.swan@gmail.com.   
 

It would be lovely to have some helping hands. 
 
 
 
 



Community Notices 

Summer Fun Preschool Play Mornings 
Preschool Play sessions are coming to the parks near you again this summer! A FREE fun time for preschoolers to play with big 
toys, be active and to make new friends. Bring your toddler and a coffee and enjoy our beautiful parks! Caregiver supervision is 
required and sessions are weather dependent. Dates and times: 
 

• TUESDAYS @ Windsor Reserve between Nov 6 - Dec 11 and Jan 8 - Mar 26; 

• THURSDAYS @ Bayswater Park between Nov 1 - Dec 13 and Jan 10- Mar 28.9:30am - 11.00am 
 

Brought to you by the Devonport Peninsula Trust, with support from the Devonport Takapuna Local Board. For further info please 
contact Maria on 09 445 9533 / 027 924 3494 or maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz 
 

Scotty Brewer Skate Day – 17th November 2018 from 10am to 3pm 
Devonport’s annual Skateboard competition with categories for under 13s, under 16s, groms, open and girls divisions with great 
prizes. All ages welcome. Food & drink for sale - ‘BYO’ bottle for water.  For more info call Maria ph: 445 9533 or email: 
maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz.  Brought to you by the Devonport Peninsula Trust, with support from the Devonport-Takapuna 
Local Board. 
 

Belmont Music Centre - at Belmont Intermediate School - Saturday mornings during term time 
Belmont Music Centre provides instrumental tuition for primary and intermediate students. The aim of the Music Centre is to 
provide an enriching musical experience that will prepare students for joining in with their own school’s programme.  
 

Lessons are available in cello, violin, recorder, saxophone, flute, clarinet, guitar, drums, trumpet and keyboard. 
 

Features of tuition at Belmont Music School: 
 

• Small Group lessons (up to 8 students) 
• Lessons are around 45 minutes in duration 
• Lessons are affordable with an annual fee of $175.00 for most instruments 
• Affordable instruments for hire 
• Our teachers are enthusiastic and talented musicians 
• Students may take part in orchestras, jazz bands, wind and string ensembles. 

 

For more details see advertisement above, or visit the website www.belmontmusic.org.nz 
Enquiries: Please email James Turner, Music Centre Manager at info@belmontmusic.org.nz 
 

Devonstock Music Festival - Sunday 9th December from 2pm - 6pm 
 

Windsor Reserve, Devonport Waterfront 
An amazing array of talented young musicians will be rocking out at this year’s Devonstock Music Festival. 
 

The festival is organised by local teenagers to showcase the music of young artists like: SKILAA, Munkhouse, Daffodils, Gretel, 
Masonic Silk, Ben Glanfield.  
 

All ages can experience local music and summer sun for FREE and enjoy the range of food and craft stalls at this smoke-free 
and alcohol-free event in Windsor Reserve by the beautiful Devonport waterfront. 
 

Brought to you by the Devonport Youth Forum and the Devonport Peninsula Trust. Special thanks for the Devonport Takapuna 
Local Board for their support. 
 

Host Families Wanted 
We are an international students’ agency and we organise homestay for Japanese students who come to NZ to study. 
http://www.okcnz.com/auckland.php 
 

We looking for short/long term homestays for Japanese high school/university students. homestayakl@okcnz.com  or call  
022 475 7072 
 

Host Families needed for Takapuna Grammar School International Students 2019 
Applications to become a host family for International students at TGS are always welcome from families who would like to host, 
especially for long term, and give our students a wholesome family, experience. 
 

Please ‘spread the word’ to your friends, family and contacts who live not too far from TGS.  It can be a most rewarding 
experience for everyone.  To apply please contact via email to:homestay.coordinator@tgs.school.nz 

 


